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TANGLETOWN NEIGHBORHOOD ANNUAL GARAGE SALE
Registration Form: Yes! Include my sale in the 2012 Tangletown Garage Sale!
Name:
Address:
Phone:
eMail:

Check here if you DO NOT wish to receive the Tangletown electronic newsletter via e-mail.

Please check the types of items you plan to sell (Optional)

Baby Clothes/Shoes
Electronics
Toys/Games/Dolls
Furniture

Kids Clothes/Shoes
Household Items/Books
Appliances
Antiques/Collectables

Adult Clothes/ Shoes
Pet Items
DVD/CD/VHS
Baked Goods

Mail this form and a $10 check payable to the “TNA” to be received by Friday, April 22nd to:
Steve Bieringer  •  4634 Pillsbury Ave S  •  Minneapolis, MN 55419

Tools/Hardware
Sports Equipment
Plants

Fri. May 4 only
Sat. May 5 only
Both Fri & Sat.

Which Days?

Questions? Please email steve.bieringer@gmail.com  or garagesale@tangletown.org

Hunting Season begins
in Tangletown

Yes, the Annual Tangletown Garage Sales are happening on Friday and Saturday,
May 4th and 5th. The Tangletown Neighborhood Association invites all Tangletown
residents to be a part of our neighborhood-wide annual garage sales Friday, May 4 and
Saturday, May 5 from 8:00-4:00 each day.  Take advantage of this opportunity to clean
out those closets, basements, garages, and get rid of clutter!

Are you harboring superfluous or no longer used:
holiday decorations, appliances, graduation party
supplies, yard and porch furniture, electronics, DVD’s, CD’s, VHS, children’s toys,
games, art and art materials, baby clothes, linens, beach towels, comforters, antiques
(or pseudo antiques) tables, desks, bakeware/cookware/dinnerware, beds, night stands,
bookcases, fondue pots, chocolate fountains, salad spinners, panini makers, winter
coats, mittens, gloves, boots, sports equipment, tools? Bowling balls? Outgrown roller
skates? Did I miss anything?

Now is the time to let someone else enjoy your surplus items while you pocket
some cash. You can even have a “Free” section where you can give away
items you don’t think may be saleable.  Consider joining with neighbors on

your block for one big sale.

The TNA Garage Sale will be advertised in the Star Tribune, the SW
Journal, on Craigslist, and on signs throughout the area.  Maps indicating
the location of all the participating sales will be available at Fuller
Park, at each garage sale location, and online.  Participants can pick

up TNA Garage Sale signs to post in front of their homes to make it easier
for buyers to find their sale.

We will be sending out garage sale tips to those who register.  If you have
some suggestions to add to these tips, please send them to
garagesale@tangletown.org  – all are welcome.

Last year’s sale was very successful, the weather was wonderful and
participation increased from the previous year.  So start sorting

and help make this year even better!

Complete the attached registration form and get it
to us by April 22nd.  PLEASE include an email address-

it makes it much easier to confirm registrations and
addresses, communicate any changes, alerts, sign

information, etc. Happy hunting!

May 4th and 5th

( Bargain hunting, that is.)

The items pictured are

actual “treasures” found at local

yard sales by Tangletown newsletter

editor Tjody deVaal.

Friday, Saturday, May 4 & 5 • Tangletown Garage Sales

Monday, May 21st • TNA Annual Meeting 7:00pm - Simply Jane’s Artist Studio

April 27-28 • Tangletown Crafters Sale - 4646 Grand Ave. S.

The regular Tangletown Board meetings are the third Monday of every month • 7:00pm at Fuller Park

NOTE A CHANGE OF
  LOCATION FOR THIS YEAR’S
      ANNUAL MEETING!



Project Update

Happenings In Our Community

Hi Tangletown Neighborhood Residents:
We have some very exciting events coming up for our
neighborhood in the next few months.

•  Our famous neighborhood Garage Sale, which
attracts buyers from the seven county metro
•  Tangletown Annual Meeting on May 21 with special
speaker, drawings for gift certificates from local
merchants, refreshments, and a new location at
Simply Jane’s (see article on page 4)
• 4th of July Parade and Festival
• Bike/Walk Tangletown and Taste of Tangletown
promotions~watch for details.

Check out opportunities in this issue to get involved,
meet your neighbors, and support local businesses.
We especially would like to encourage you to come
to the TNA annual meeting and consider joining our
board of directors.  Besides having loads of fun, we
make a great team for planning community-building
activities.  It’s worth the year’s commitment just to
come to our fabulous December holiday party at
SimplyJane’s!

Also, think about volunteering yourself and/or your
family (teens especially welcome) to help for an hour
or two at the 4th of July Festival this year. (see article
at right.) All volunteers will be entered in a special
drawing for a generous gift certificate.

Join one of several great committees: Welcome,
Newsletter, 4th of July, Safety, Halloween House
Walking Tour, NRP, Sustainability – or suggest a
committee you’d like to help form.  The new
Sustainability Group will explore a number of important
issues in our neighborhood: composting, recycling,
tree diseases, buckthorn removal, promoting biking
and walking, responsible gardening, rain gardens and
barrels, oh my!  Join now and be a founding member!

Please help make our newsletter grow and be relevant.
Give us the scoop if you know of a new business,
neighborhood event, relevant issue, or school news
you would like to see covered. Also, join our e-news
list to receive this newsletter electronically;
www.tangletown.org.

All are welcome to attend the TNA monthly meetings
on every third Monday at 7:00 p.m. at Fuller Park.
Thanks for making this a great neighborhood!

Whether you are a canoeing
enthusiast or you are a couch
potato without the slightest idea

of what BWCA stands for, you will find
much pleasure in reading Steve
Wilbers’ newest book: A Boundary
Waters History, Canoeing Across
Time.

Dr. Stephen Wilbers, author, teacher
and writing instructor, lives in South
Minneapolis.  He wrote this book to
commemorate 30 years of canoe trips
to the Boundary Waters Canoe Area,
most of them with his father.

I traveled to the BWCA only once and
it was many years ago.  Reading this
book evokes so many memories:  the
song of the loon, the intense beauty
and quietude of the wilderness, and
the smell of popcorn burning over the
campfire.

Steve’s story is at once a geological
and political history of the Boundary
Waters and a compilation of charming
stories of many trips with friends and
family members.

Filled with photographs from these
trips, the book brings the reader an
appreciation of the people as well as
the environment he loves so well.

Visit Steve’s website
www.wilbers.com for writing tips and
more information about the author
and his other books.

If you are looking for a short read and a wonderful
hour of respite from a stressful day I would recommend
the book SWAMI HARI: I am a Simple Forest Monk
by Daniel Hertz.

Mr. Hertz is a local author who is a regular contributing writer for
the Himalayan Path Yoga Journal, Nationally Certified (BCIAC) as
a Biofeedback Practitioner.  In this 85 page gem of a book the author

describes with warmth and admiration Swami Hari’s cheerful and compassionate
personality, his profound teachings and his dedication to his main goal of building
the SRIVERM, a new school for basic children's education and adult vocational studies
to serve the poor Himalayan communities.

The book is short but insightful and is presented in a simple manner with larger
type-face and a dozen or so black and white photos. The simple presentation offers
the appropriate perspective to reflect on the stories of this humble monk whose life
seems defined by cheerfulness, grace, peace and an extraordinary appreciation of
nature.

A breath-taking picture of the entrance to the Tarkeshwar ashram, a 600-year old
sacred shrine where the Swami spent 15 years living and meditating in the mountain
forests, brings the senses alive with the smell of the forest pines and the sound of
song birds.  This book teaches us that we can all benefit from the Swami’s simple
lessons: greeting the day with a smile, focusing on our breathing, appreciating nature
and forming the habit of saying ‘yes’.

It is inspiring to hear the author describe the Swami's positive attitude and his
lack of the word "no" in his vocabulary.  The Swami made it a habit to always say
‘yes’ when he was asked to do something or was extended an invitation.  He had
faith that every opportunity would eventually lead him closer to his goals even if
the positive outcome was not immediately apparent. It seems that we can all take
this lesson into our own lives to help us achieve a positive attitude and flexibility when
approached with new experiences.    

If you seek the wisdom and joyful teachings of a beloved Himalayan yoga and
meditation Master you can purchase this book at www.amazon.com/Swami-Hari-
simple-forest-monk/dp/1456505874.  All proceeds from the book are donated to
Srivern (Swami Rama Institute of Vocational Education & Research, Malethi), a non-
profit educational institute serving remote Himalayan communities.

~Mary Jane Mitchell President,
Tangletown Neighborhood Association Board

Calling all Tangletown Residents: Round up your competitive neighbors and sign up
for an awesome FREE tournament of Adult Co-Rec Dodgeball. The winning team
will be presented with a traveling trophy to give your neighborhood bragging rights.
        Saturday, May 5th at Armatage Park (2500 west 57th Street ) 612-370-4912

        Check In:  9:00am  •  Start Time: 9:30am  •  Deadline to Register – April 23, 2012

For more information on team registration contact: Nikki Friederich at (612) 370-4812 or  nfriederich@minneapolisparks.org

2nd Annual Minneapolis Neighborhood’s Adult
Co-Rec Dodgeball Invitational Tournament

Crosstown Community Band
Invites Tangletown to Play

Tangletown 4th of July
Parade is getting a
giant puppet!

Want a Good Read?  Try a Local Writer!

SWAMI HARI: I am a Simple Forest Monk was written in 2009 and
was nominated for the 2011 Minnesota Book Award.

Review by Carolyn Dungan

Review by Lynell Voight

This giant puppet is similar to those used
in many European parades; in our case
it will be George Washington. Or maybe
a 15 foot Statue of Liberty? Or Uncle
Sam? The head and hands are paper
mache and the arms are supported by poles
held by one or more “puppeteers” walking
alongside. The challenge is making the puppet
lightweight enough to be carried by an aluminum
back pack frame. This would be so fantastic in our parade!

This year we will tackle this project for the first time, and many
hands are needed. If you are a neighborhood artisan or handy with
odd materials, you’re invited to pitch in with help putting it together,
and walking it in the Parade. Teens are especially encouraged to
get involved this summer. Creative and dependable people of all
ages are invited to respond to Tjody deVaal at editor@tangletown.org.

Last spring the Tangletown Board earmarked grants for murals to
be painted on Tangletown businesses. Two of the neighborhood’s
professional artists have stepped up to mentor students from
Washburn High School in creating the
murals. The mural project is in
partnership with Simply Jane Open
Artists Studio. Owner and professional
mural artist Jane Elias is leading the
project and anyone interested in
participating in any way, from wielding
a paint brush to chronicling the process
with their camera, can contact her by
e-mail at jane@simplyjanestudio.com.

A group of South Mpls residents have formed a community band,
The Crosstown Community Band. We would like to invite anyone
who plays a wind or percussion instrument -- we like to say "from
eighth grade to eighty years" -- to participate. No auditions
required; all are welcome. Rehearsals are every Tues. evening
from 6:30pm to 8 pm at the Richfield Lutheran Church located
at Nicollet Ave South and 60th [across from Cub Foods].

For more information, contact music director Kristine Dizon, at
kristine.j.dizon@gmail.com, or Bruce Wright, President, Crosstown
Community Band Board, at wrigh050@umn.edu
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Say Hi To Our
New Tangletown

Coordinator

Think about what areas, events and times of the year
you would be most willing and able to volunteer.

Contact Amanda Vallone, Tangletown Neighborhood
Coordinator at (612) 695-2831 or email her at
AmandaVallone@live.com with your volunteer choices.
The next Tangletown Events You Can Volunteer for are:

• Tangletown’s Annual Meeting, Monday, May 21, 2012

• 4th of July Picnic & Parade Tuesday, July 4th, 2012

•Tangletown Haunted House Tour, October 28, 2012

Volunteering has a meaningful, positive impact
on your community. For many years people have

volunteered in order to help the community,
and give something to those in needs.
Volunteering has become a vital part of our
society and is a fundamental part for any
community to function well. But did you know
that it can have many benefits for you too?

Here are some reasons to volunteer:

Learn or develop a new skill. Volunteering is
the perfect vehicle to discover something you are

really good at and develop a new skill.

Develop motivation and sense of achievement.  Fundamentally, volunteering
is about giving your time, energy and skills freely.  Unlike many things in life
there is choice involved in volunteering. As a volunteer you have made a
decision to help on your own accord, free from pressure to act from others.

Discover new interests and hobbies. Sometimes we do get locked into the
“rat-race” of life and volunteering can give that escape to everyday routine
and create balance in our lives. Finding new interests and hobbies through
volunteering can be fun, relaxing and energizing.

Meet a diverse range of people. Volunteering brings together a diverse range
of people from all backgrounds and walks of life. Both the recipients of your
volunteer efforts and your co-workers can be a rich source of inspiration and
an excellent way to develop your interpersonal skills.

Cultivate new experiences.  Volunteering is a brilliant way to get life
experience. Whether you help young children with Rock Star makeovers or
design a flyer to raise awareness for a local charity, you will experience the
real world through hands-on work.

    Although we sorely miss and fondly
remember Rhea Sullivan, our previous
coordinator, we welcome Amanda Vallone
into the fold.
    Amanda was born in Ft. Lauderdale,
Florida and moved to Minneapolis in 2003.
She has a daughter in fifth grade at
Kenwood School where she is the Vice
President of the PTA and a son in 6th
grade at Anthony Middle School.
   Amanda runs her own business, called
ARTrageous Adventures, a children’s art
studio in the Kenwood neighborhood that
focuses on teaching children the
importance of cultural diversity and sense
of community through the arts. She has
also been the Windom South’s Community
Coordinator for the past four years.

“ I never imagined making Minnesota my
home after living on the sunny beaches
of Florida but now I would never have it
any other way. I soon discovered that
there is so much beauty in EVERY season
and that Minneapolis really embraces
each change. Minneapolis is also such a
culturally artistic city with an amazing
sense of community within each
neighborhood. I wanted to take an active
role in helping people including my
children engage in their communities
while celebrating our diverse cultures.”

VOLUNTEERING~The benefits to You
and Your Tangletown Neighborhood

By Amanda Vallone

Here’s How You Can
Volunteer for Tangletown:
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Tangletown Neighborhood Association wants you to want to attend the annual

meeting!  For the first time ever the location will be at one of Tangletown's

unique businesses instead of at Fuller

Park. Delicious appetizers and other

yummy refreshments from Prima Pasta

and Kowalski's and an optional social

hour from 8:30-9:30pm is planned for

after the meeting at Wise Acre for those

who want to walk over and join in. We

want to showcase our amazing

neighborhood at this annual event and

what better way to do that than host the

meeting at one of our businesses while

highlighting some of our other businesses’

services and products. This year there

will also be door prizes from participating

businesses for those who attend and some

interesting and informative speakers. Some of the agenda topics will include

public art and how we can keep our neighborhoods clean and safe. We are

encouraging residents to walk or ride their bikes to this event if at all possible

and to please spread the word about this once-a-year neighborhood meeting!

Tangletown Neighborhood’s
Annual Meeting, May 21

Cut this out and post it where you’ll see it!

Tangletown
Going Green?

We’re revving up the meeting this year
to make it a “Do Not Miss” event!

Tangletown
Annual Meeting

 Rain gardens, composting, recycling,
organic gardening, buckthorn removal,
solar panels/lights, rain barrels and
more will be the focus of our newly
forming Tangletown Sustainability
Group.  Also on the hope list is a
“Bike/Walk Tangletown” promotion
to encourage residents to leave the
cars in the garage when visiting
neighborhood businesses.
Bring your concerns, your insights,
your expertise-all are welcome.

We plan to meet six times a year to
explore ways to make/keep our
neighborhood earth friendly and eco-
conscious.  We hate to contradict old
Kermit the Frog, but it’s easy being
green!

If interested, come to the first meeting
of the group on Tuesday, May 22 at
4917 Lyndale Avenue or contact us by
email at info@tangletown.org
or call Mary Jane Mitchell
at 612-824-8296.

Nominate a Tangletown Treasure
If you know someone in Tangletown who is special, who goes

out of their way to help out in a pinch, or is the first one
on the block to offer to water your plants while you’re on

vacation and shares all the fresh produce in their back yard
garden, you can honor them by nominating them as a Tangletown

Treasure. Write down why you believe they deserve to be recognized
and send it with their name and yours to info@tangletown.org.

Nominees will be honored at the May 21 Annual Meeting.
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Make your child a fine “Fine Artist" with our
fun and engaging summer camps taught by
professional artists!  They will enjoy learning
to sculpt, paint, write, craft and create
masterpieces!

Summer Camps are week long, Monday –
Friday, for ten weeks, starting June 11-15
thru August 13–17, with full and half day
options. For full day camps a supervised
lunchtime from 12:00–12:30 is followed by
an hour of high energy activities.

Tangletown CrossFit training center is located at 4632 Nicollet Avenue, next to the
Dollar Tree and is open for business.  It’s the place to go for a complete fitness
program that is fun, fast and effective for any committed individual regardless of
age or experience. Darcy Franklin, the owner and head trainer is a lifelong runner,

a triathalon champion and was a personal trainer for seven years.  She taught boot camp classes at a fitness facility but
was disappointed in the lack of programming offered. In 2007 she added CrossFit to her own fitness program and saw the
value of the constantly varied workouts. She has never looked back. Darcy is passionate about Tangletown CrossFit, a place
where trainers can help people build their fitness over time.  The classes are an hour long and consist of a warm up and a
workout of the day (WOD).  The WOD is different each class, lending variety to the program, a key element to stick with
any program.  Members record each workout to track their progress. The trainers ensure that individuals are working at a
level that is both safe and challenging so the maximum results can be achieved.  For membership & class information you
can go to their website: www.tangletowncrossfit.com.  You can also attend one session free by calling 612-432-1275.

Twice a year, Tangletown Newsletter will spotlight a local Tangletown business. We believe that getting
to know your neighborhood businesses will strengthen us as a unique community of individuals.LOCAL

SPOTLIGHT

New & Expanding Businesses/Events

Money raised from the Plant Sale goes directly
to Washburn's Senior Class Party. Help send the
seniors out in style - our goal is to raise $2,500.
Spend a little and everyone wins!

Holasek's, one of Minnesota's best, family-owned
nurseries is supplying us with beautiful plants
once again. The plant pick up is Thursday,
May 10, 2012 from 12pm - 7pm. Plant or color
questions? Read the plant descriptions on the
order form or visit Holasek's web site at
www.holasekgreenhouses.com. For an order
form or questions contact Amy Gutoske at
(612)720-2942 OR amyg4940@gmail.com.

Orders are due Friday, April 13, 2012.
Order form can be mailed or dropped off at:
WHS office •  201 West 49 St. •  Mpls, MN 55419

Artescape hosts Summer
Camps at SimplyJane’s

Ah, my fellow Tangletowners (Tangletownites?) the days of frustration and confusion
are over for us bike owners! No longer will we wobble up to Carlson Cycles
only to find the door locked and the posted hours a thing of mystery.

Tangletown Bikes & Service has arrived on the scene. The location is the same
but now new energy infuses the space with a true love of that most basic of
transportation devices- the bicycle. The catalysts (owners) are Charlie Siftar,
Seth Stattmiller and Brent Fuqua (not pictured).

Both life-long bike enthusiasts, they met through a common interest in bikes
and repairing them. Charlie spent 25 years in industrial sales, and when he
burned out he returned to his first passion, bikes. First fixing them up in his
garage, he would consign refurbished bikes at Re-Cycle. He did this for a
few years, then worked at Re-Cycle, then became a partner. Now he’s come
full circle with his own bike shop.

At our Tangletown location, (the corner of 48th and Grand) the shop sells
new, used and some pretty spectacular vintage bicycles. And, of course,
repairs and tune-ups. Charlie said on average, a tune-up takes a day, but
since the nice weather brought out the “spokemobiles” a couple months early,
they have a weeklong backlog.

That should clear up pretty soon if Seth’s energy is any indication. When I
stopped in, he was everywhere at once; never still for long, and it was a
pleasure to see the genuine interest these two men had in every person who
walked through the door. They answered questions with the sort of excitement
reserved for birthday presents or ice cream cones. You can be sure your
beloved Cervelo, sturdy Huffy or cherished Peugeot will get the attention
it warrants.

Tangletown Bikes & Service is a family store, and the new owners
are interested in what the community is looking for in a bike shop.
Please stop in and introduce yourself, and let them know your
thoughts.

Or ask questions; these guys know their stuff.

Washburn
High School’s

Annual Plant Sale

Adults learn caricature, portraits, landscape,
watercolor, basic drawing, illustration
techniques, comics and more, from real-life
Professionals.  ( SimplyJane Members get 10%
off all classes and workshops.)  Spring session
schedule and registration is available now at
www.simplyjanestudio.com. Workshops start
at $25 and our 4-8 week session classes are
$90-$140. Call and book your class today!
612-354-3961.
5411 Nicollet Ave S.

Artescape Adult
Art Classes this Spring

This is a CALL OUT to all
Tangletown Crafters and those
who love crafts.

A Tangletown Crafters group
was formed two years ago, from
a l i tt le art ic le in  the
Tangletown Newsletter. We
are hosting our first sale this
Spring! Just in time for
Mother’s Day!

For all you arts and crafts
lovers, the sale will be held
on two days, Friday April 27,
4-8pm and Saturday, April
28th, 9am-3pm at 4646 Grand

Avenue South.

There will be refreshments to
enjoy, unique and beautiful work to

see and buy, good company to chat with
and new friends to make. Come and see

the talent and creativity that lives in the house
next door or down the block!

If you are a crafter or artist in
Tangletown, and would like to sell
your wares, we have room for a couple

more. There is no charge to exhibit
for the artists, and anything sold is
paid directly to them. If interested,
call Sandra Bartsias at (612)306-8082

or email her at sandra821@yahoo.com.

We’ll have these bumper
stickers for sale, to
benefit Tangletown Arts.

Pictured here are works from the
artists who are teaching the Adult
Classes at SimplyJane’s this spring.


